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308-120 Vernon Ave., Kamloops, B.C. V2B 1L6 – {date} 
 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2023/24: 
 

TITLE NAME 
President: Les Eliason 

Vice President: Donna Rouser 
Treasurer & 
Membership: 

Dave Gilmour 

Secretary & Web Master: Steve Edgar 
Director: Anne Rurak 
Director: Keith Chambers 
Director: Warren James 
Director: Carl Ottosen 
Director: Judy Swayne 

 

     Toymakers:            Terry Shupe 
 

MENTORS LIST FOR 2023: 
 

Carl Ottosen 250-372-7751 Tool Making, Sharpening, Wood-turning 
Don Ingram 250-828-0813 Tools, cabinetry, turning, electric décor 
Dave Gilmour 250-851-5278 Hand tools, sharpening, turning pens 
Les Eliason 250-573-2277 Turning, cabinetry, carving, toys 
  Anyone wishing to be included here, Phone Steve @ 250-376-9568 

Hi all; we had our December sweets meeting and it was enjoyed by all who attended… Jim F. got the 
pie box and now he is responsible for bringing a pie, in the box, next December.  
Terry S. told us that he is going to be distributing his regular selection of toys around to Christmas 
Amalgamated, and the Salvation Army and Canadian Immigrant Services, so they can give them out 
to needy kids. (Photos at end of Newsletter.) 
Now, on with the Newsletter…. 
Steve 

 
Les called the meeting to order at 1905. 
 
WELCOME TO ALL: Les E. 

 
 Les informed us that this was just a social meeting as it’s our annual Christmas meeting. 

 
 Reviewed Francis’ passing and Anne gave a quick review of his service in Merritt. Obit 

folder was available for all to read… 
 
TOOLS & WOOD: 

 
 What do we use on Spanish Olive wood to keep it from yellowing over time? UV pro-

tected finish was suggested. 
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 Judy told the folks in attendance that there was a box of varied pieces of wood to take 

away tonight… Basswood, and others. 
 
 Steve told of a lady with some Cherry Wood to give away… Email to follow when 

photos are delivered. 12” across – 14” length – Ph: 250-573-4966 to see if still available. 
 

   
 

Brad G. was in attendance as President, (until tomorrow), of the Maker’s Space Group. Told us their 
new move from their previous move and their upgrading the new place so it’s a workable solution for 
them. 
 

IDEA LEVER HAND-OVER: 
 
 Steve took Nick over to the office and introduced him to the gang over there and they 

seemed to enjoy meeting him and seeing he was interested in taking over the job… 
 Paying the 2024 bill for services tomorrow am… 

 
WORK BEE INFO: Terry S. 

 
 Terry S. told us that he has some rocking horses pre-cut and are ready for assembly at the 

March work bee that is scheduled… 
 

ADVERTISING KWWG:  Dave G. 
 Do we want to do more Demo Days through the year? As there is NO newspaper any  

more, it’s impossible to get our information out there other than doing Demo Days at the 
stores that sponsor us; KMS Tools, and Windsor Plywood. 

 
CARVING TOOLS AND EXCESS WOOD SUPPLY:  

 A lady phoned Dave G. and told him of her late husband’s tools and excess wood supply 
that she wants to get rid of.. Contact Dave G. 

 Another lady phoned, leaving a message, requesting someone who could or would make 
a wooden ring to put on her late Fiancée’s hand prior to internment… Volunteers? 

 

1) SHOW & TELL:  
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 Terry S. – Race car made from mystery wood, but others suggested Alder could be the 
wood… 

   
 

 Carl O. – Two beautiful burl wood turned bowls… 

   
 

 Les E. – Huge bowl finished with Tung Oil, and it turns out to be Yellow Cedar… Nice 
piece of art… 

 

 

 
 

(Photos by Nick S.) 
Next meeting Jan. 10, 2024 

JANUARY 2024 

SUN MON TUE WED THR FRI SAT 

  1 2 3 4 5 6 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31       
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Canadian Immigrant 
Services 

Salvation Army Christmas Amalgamated 

 
Thank you a whole bunch Terry -  you make us shine…. 

 


